
 

Principal’s Message 

April  2021 

Newsletter #8 

École Capitol Hill  

PAC Executive 

Chair: Valentina Farley 

Co-Chair:  Tania Ballentyne 

Treasurer: Lilia Tsui 

Secretary:  Nelly Huang 

DPAC Rep: Lark Maloff 

 

  

 

Inside this issue: 

Hornet Week Pg. 2 

Planning for 2021-2022 

School Year 

Pg. 2 

Walk 30 2021 Challenge Pg. 2 

International Day Against 
Homophobia and Tran-

Pg. 2 

PAC Vendor Collaboration 

Fundraising 
Pg. 3-4 

Community News Pg. 5 

May Calendar Pg. 6 

  

  

Principal - Mr. W. Kanno 
Head Teacher - Mrs. C. Armstrong 
Administrative Secretary - Ms. N. Leung 

350 S. Holdom  
Burnaby, B.C. V5B 3V1 

Ph. 604-296-9006 

Dear Parents/Guardians and families, 

 

The warm weather of Spring has finally arrived and it has already been a a busy 

last term. Our Library  has just hosted a very  successful Scholastic Book Fair  dur-

ing the week of April 26th-30th.  We thank you for supporting our school book fair 

and hope that you were able to access the online purchasing that was offered by 

Scholastic.  During our Celebrating Learning Week (April 26-30th) our students 

were able to share with parents/families their learning from throughout this year. 

Traditionally this would have been done in person in classrooms during Student 

Led Conferences, but due to COVID-19 to follow health and safety protocols stu-

dents shared their learning with families at home.   We are well on our way in or-

ganizing our Sports Day which will take place during our Hornet Week (May 17th– 

21st).  We are all excited for this fun-filled week of activities!  The rest of this last 

term will fly by and we are looking to soon finalize our grade 7 year end events. 

We are also starting to plan for the 2021-2022 school year.  Kindergarten registra-

tions are still being accepted.  If you know of any children who were born in 2016 

and live in our catchment area, please encourage their parents to come to register 

for online at our school district website for Kindergarten as soon as possible.  We 

will also begin the task of having preliminary discussions for class placement of our 

Grades 1-7 students in June.  We would encourage  parent input in this process 

(please see page 2 of this newsletter for further information) by filling in a 

“September Placement Information” form that will be sent to you shortly via our 

school listserve. 

Our classes have been taking advantage of our fabulous school grounds and all of 

the amenities we have onsite with the great weather we have been having lately.  

We would encourage all of our families to use our outdoor facilities, including our 

two basketball courts, our 3 playground equipment areas including the George 

Green Park area, as well as the two school fields and our outdoor classroom with 

our circular large stone area on top of the hill.  We see our school as a centre of 

our Capitol Hill Community and hope that you all are able to enjoy it during the 

afternoon, evenings and weekends!   

 

 Wally Kanno 

  Principal  



 

Page 2 Newsletter #8 

PLEASE NOTE:   

FUTURE DATES AND INFORMATION IN THIS NEWSLETTER ARE SUBJECT TO 

CHANGE BASED ON COVID-19 DEVELOPMENTS 

It is time to begin preparing for next 

school year.    There will be a form 

emailed from Mr. Kanno within the 

next week.  If you feel a particular 

classroom setting is needed for your 

child, please fill in and return the form 

to the school by May 31st.   Please 

note that the following criteria is used 

when placing your child:   Academic abil-

ity, maturity, attitude, work habits, behav-

ior and leadership qualities within each 

class. We also try to maintain a balance 

of girls and boys and factor in social 

and emotional connections. Teacher 

names are not accepted but we will 

consider all requests forwarded.  

Hornet Spirit Week! 

May 17th—May 21st 

A week filled with 

classroom activities, 

contests and events! 

‘Walk30’ is an annual health promotion campaign developed by 

the City of New Westminster and City of Burnaby Healthier Com-

munity Partnership Committees to support 30 minutes of walking 

per day for 5 weeks. 

Walking vigorously 

30 minutes a day is a 

low-barrier activity 

that is preventative 

for many chronic illnesses. The 2021 season is coordinated by Liv-

ing Streets (BEST). 

International Day Against Homophobia and Transphobia (IDAHAT) - May 17th, 2021 

The International Day Against Homophobia & Transphobia (IDAHAT) 

was created in 2004 to draw attention to violence and discrimination 

experienced by members of the LGBTQ+ community.   

Throughout the world, the day acknowledges the dangers faced by peo-

ple who have diverse sexual orientations, gender identities, or gender 

expression. It’s now marked in more than 130 countries. 

We can recognize this day to continue to support diversity and inclusion in our schools.  



 



 

The next Capitol Hill PAC 

meeting will be via ZOOM 

on Wednesday, May 12th 

at 6:30pm 



 



 


